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Helping Boards Be Even More Effective Problem Solving Units

Three questions directors should be asking about governance of marketing communications budgets.

When marketing communications budgets are more than 5% of sales, the Board of Directors needs to be sure that this key resource is being managed properly. Certainty about the performance and security from advertising spending is a basic starting point. In an environment of consolidation in the marketing services and media sectors and at a time when serious fraud has been found at respected advertising agencies and media organizations, there are three questions to ask.

1.
Are Directors aware of how Corporate Strategy, Marketing Strategy and Consumer Communications Strategy are connected?


Include regularly scheduled times for Marketing Budget Strategy in the Corporate Strategic and annual operations review process. Why are we spending this amount of money and how will it help us reach strategic goals? Understanding managements’ objectives for marketing communications and how these objectives support total enterprise strategy is essential. Marketing communications objectives should be benchmarked and progress against benchmarks should be regularly included in updates provided to directors by management.

2.
Is the Board of Directors certain that marketing communications budgets are integral all the way through the supply chain?


Use the reports from existing control processes – brand budget reviews, internal audit results, independent advisor reviews, procurement exception reports, and supplier evaluations –as tools to enable the directors to gain insight and perspective on how the company’s marketing budget is being managed and measured. Consider adding Board initiated, independent advice to supplement internally generated perspective.

3.
What is management doing to make sure that the pressures for short term share holder value increase do not foster an environment of unethical and short sighted behavior. Does the Board work to overcome the key environmental factors which are making marketing fraud more likely than in the past?


Pressure on quarterly performance both inside the company and at key suppliers to meet quarterly sales and profit goals can lead to a “make the numbers any way you can” ethic. Responsibility for long-term shareholder value means Boards must help management achieve a business environment where “cooking the books” or taking shortcuts is punished, not rewarded.


The consolidation of marketing services suppliers and the pressure created by an increasingly complex marketing landscape make it difficult to achieve a traditional relationship with suppliers based on trust supported by continuity. Certainty that money is being spent on the plan the Board approved can create clarity and accountability. Nobody has yet figured out which part of the advertising budget is wasted but being certain, on a quarterly basis, that marketing communication budgets were spent by suppliers on channels agreed as part of the annual plan is a strong yet simple means of watching the money.

Bill Wilson is Managing Partner of Wilson Partners Management, LLC, specializing in marketing communications productivity and governance. He can be reached at 978-341-0880.
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